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Spotlight onéREACT Mental Health Training
Train the Trainer Offer

Presentation title

REACT Mental Health Training provision is changing - all NHS Organisations are invited to deliver REACT Mental 

Health conversation training themselves, supporting managers with mental wellbeing conversations through a 

Train the Trainer offer

What is REACT MH training and why is it important? 
REACT is aimed at managers and those with pastoral responsibilities. Having conversations and getting the 
right support is now more important than ever as we support each other through the COVID-19 crisis. 
REACT MH training is a short 1-hour training session designed to identify the need for and facilitate a 
supportive metal wellbeing conversation using the REACT MH conversation model

How do organisations sign up to the Training offer?
Follow these three steps to sign upΧ
1. Review the Train the Trainer Guidance here for further information and FAQs relating to the training 

offer 
2. Download the Expression of Interest form 
3. Identify an executive sponsor to complete the Expression of Interest form on behalf of your 

organisation, outlining your commitment to deliver REACT MH training locally and submit to 
england.covid19managerssupport@nhs.net

How is the train the trainer delivered?
Expression of interests will be reviewed for suitability to become a train the trainer site. The national team 
will contact the identified trainers and invite them to sign up through a virtual booking link to a suitable 
REACT MH train the trainer workshop. These workshops will run between December 2020 and March 2021. 
They will last up to three hours and run virtually using video conference technology. 

 

 

REACTMH® Conversations: Train the Trainer for NHS Organisations 

Expression of Interest form 
 

Executive sponsors are required to complete this expression of interest form to become a train the 
trainer site for REACT Mental Health conversations training. When the form is sent to NHS 
England and NHS Improvement, it will be reviewed for suitability. Executive sponsors will be 
advised of the outcome and if successful, the trainers put forward will be invited to attend a virtual 
train the trainer events. Please send completed forms back to: 
england.covid19managerssupport@nhs.net 

 

1. Executive Sponsor:  

NHS Organisation 
Name 

 

Region (please 
delete) 

London / North East / North West / Midlands / East of England / South 
East / South West 

Executive Sponsor 
Details  

Name  

Role  

Email  

Phone  

 

2. Supportive statement: 

Please provide a short statement that details your organisations need to become a train the 
trainer site, how you will use the training as linked to your internal strategy to support staff 
health and wellbeing, and your commitment to deliver the training long term (200 words) 

 

 

3. Organisation Commitment 

By taking part in this train the trainer offer, our organisation agrees to: 

V Rolling out the REACT MH conversation training to all of our managers and those with 
similar caring responsibilities as part of our health and wellbeing strategy. 

V Enabling identified trainers to have the time to attend the train the trainer and time within 
their workplans to deliver the training for the organisation for the foreseeable future. 

V Contributing to the NHS England and NHS Improvement evaluation when requested, 
to enable demonstration of the impact of this initiative. 

Exec sponsor 
e-signature 

 Date  

 

 

REACTMH
® Conversations: Train the Trainer for NHS Organisations  

This offer enables NHS organisations to deliver REACT Mental Health conversation 

training themselves, supporting their people with mental wellbeing conversations, by 

using a train the trainer dissemination approach. This is part of the scale and spread 

work within the national COVID-19 Health and Wellbeing offer. Organisations interested 

in delivering the REACT MH training for themselves and being part of the scale and 

spread are requested to apply through this Expression of Interest. 

 

What is REACT MH training and why is it important: We know 

that managers and those with pastoral responsibilities for our NHS people 

can have the biggest impact on our mental wellbeing. Having conversations 

and getting the right support is now more important than ever as we support 

our NHS people through the COVID-19 crisis. REACT MH training is is a 

short 1-hour training session designed to support managers and those with 

caring responsibilities for our NHS people to identify the need for and facilitate a supportive metal 

wellbeing conversation, to ensure that our workforce remains fit and healthy during this challenging time 

using the REACT MH conversation model.  

Train the Trainer Offer: Having successfully piloted REACT MH training and demonstrated an 

increased confidence in managers facilitating supportive wellbeing conversations as part of the national 

COVID-19 health and wellbeing offer, NHS England and NHS Improvement in partnership with March on 

Stress are in a position to deliver a train the trainer package directly to NHS organisations, to enable 

them to deliver the training in-house to their entire workfroce. This training will assist organisations to 

develop managers and those with caring responsibilities to have supportive mental wellbeing 

conversations and to deliver the 1-hour training events in a flexible way that meets local organisational 

need. Once organisations apply and are successful, we will work to align identified organisational trainers 

to train the trainer workshops which will be delivered nationally.  

Who should be a REACT MH trainer: We recommend that 2-4 trainers are identified within your 

organisation who have expertise and experience in delivering training, as well as subject matter expertise 

to add to their credibility (e.g. an understanding of wellbeing, mental health, HR and organisational 

developemnt etc). They should also have pre-agreed capacity within their job plans to deliver REACT 

MH training on behalf of the organisation.  

How do organisations sign up: We require an executive sponsor to complete an Expression of 

Interest form on behalf of your organisation, outlining your commitment to deliver REACT MH training 

locally, to identify and support local trainers with delivery, and to share evaluation data with NHS England 

and NHS Improvement to enable overall impact evaluation for the programme. Please complete the 

attached form and send this back to: england.covid19managerssupport@nhs.net 

What happens next and how is the train the trainer delivered: When the Executive 

Sponsor sends in the expression of interest, we will review these for suitability to become a train the 

trainer site and let them know. We will then contact the identified trainers and invite them to sign up 

through a virtual booking link to a suitable REACT MH train the trainer workshop. These workshops will 

run between December 2020 and March 2021. They will last up to three hours and run virtually using 

video conference technology.  

Double click on 
the documents 
below to open

mailto:england.covid19managerssupport@nhs.net


4 |4 |

NHS people offers

Å Kind offers of support continue for NHS colleagues from a wide range of companies ïfrom 
discounted taxi rides, discounted meal delivery, data deals and activities for children and 
families.

Å To access a list of offers please go to https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/nhs-staff-
offers/

Å This list includes all of the offers that we have been able to confirm so far across 
supermarkets, food, transport and other miscellaneous items. 

Å Please note that queries about offers should be directed to the individual company making 
the offer. NHS England and NHS Improvement is not responsible for the offers listed on this 
page or content on third party websites.

Å If you know of any businesses that would like to have an offer listed, or a colleague who has 
tried to use an offer thatôs no longer valid, please send the details with a weblink to the offer 
to NHSI.Help4NHS@NHS.net

NHS People Offers and Discounts

Presentation title

https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/nhs-staff-offers/
mailto:NHSI.Help4NHS@NHS.net
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Earlier this month, we held our third regional Collaborative event for colleagues which included the 
following: 

Å Regional overview from Ann Radmore, Regional Director (East of England), 

Å Updates around Primary Care Coaching (Heather Simpson, NHSE/I) 

Å Learning around Social Wellbeing including a template for wellbeing conversations (Gary 
Butterfield ïEveryday Juice Ltd)

Å Impact of Menopause for Organisations and Individuals (Victoria Howell) 

Links to speakers are included below for further information and for organisations to follow up if they 
would like to.

Next Collaborative event date ïWeds 6th January 2021

HWB Collaborative Update - Highlights

Presentation title

CoachingOffer for Primary Care
Colleagues

https://people.nhs.uk/lookingafteryoutoo/

Victoria Howell
www.victoriahowellhealthandwellbeing.co.uk

gary.butterfield@juicelimited.co.uk
www.juicelimited.co.uk

https://people.nhs.uk/lookingafteryoutoo/
http://www.victoriahowellhealthandwellbeing.co.uk/
http://www.juicelimited.co.uk/
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HWB Collaborative Event
East Menopause Exchange Forum (Virtual)
Monday 14th December 14.00 - 15.30 

Presentation title

What is the Menopause Exchange 
Forum?

A virtual and informal session for Health & 
Wellbeing colleagues across health and 
social care organisations to connect, share 
and learn around Menopause and its impact 
on the workforce

What will be covered in the session?

V Learning around latest research to take 
back into organisations

V Sharing of great ideas and initiatives in a 
supportive space

V Network with health and social care 
colleagues in across East region

Please email harri.paddan@nhs.net to 
book your place

mailto:harri.paddan@nhs.net
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Å Updated guidance and support for facilitating a Health & Wellbeing Conversation is now available 
through https://people.nhs.uk/guides/health-and-wellbeing-conversations-support-for-facilitators/

Å This update includes guidance designed to help individuals navigate the Health and Wellbeing 
Conversations and to feel confident offering support to others. Listening with empathy is an 
important skill, whether someone appears to be struggling or not. When someone might be 
struggling, itôs even more important.

NHS People Plan Update
Health & Wellbeing Conversations

Presentation title

/ƻƳƛƴƎ {ƻƻƴΧ
East Region 

Health & Wellbeing Conversations Task 
& Finish Group ςJan 2021

The aim of this weekly group is to provide 
support to any organisations with the 
implementation of the Health & Wellbeing 
Conversations including national tools, 
comprehension of guidance and design of 
templates for providers to use

If your organisation would like to sign up please 
email harri.paddan@nhs.netby 7th December

https://people.nhs.uk/guides/health-and-wellbeing-conversations-support-for-facilitators/
mailto:harri.paddan@nhs.net
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Useful Links for further information

Presentation title

Å NHS Employers ïShielding Guidelines

Å The existing guidance, published by the joint working group of the NHS 
Staff Council Executive, has been updated to ensure it remains fit for 
purpose regardless of the level of national or local restrictions applied 
within England and the implications upon shielding requirements.

Å The guidance provides information on how staff can be supported to 
return to work, and where a physical return is not possible, options 
available to staff and employers.

Å Quick access link: https://www.nhsemployers.org/news/2020/11/updated-
shielding-guidance

Å HSE - Working Remotely and safely with display screen equipment

Å The Chartered Institute of Ergonomics and Human Factors has published 
infographics (PDF) - Portable Document Format [8] to help people working 
at home.

Å As any period of temporary home working extends, employers should 
have regular discussions with workers to assess whether additional steps 
are needed, for example where they report: 

Å aches, pains or discomfort related to their temporary DSE 
arrangements

Å adverse effects of working in isolation, on remote IT systems or 
unable to access support systems provided in the workplace

Å working longer hours without adequate rest and recovery breaks

Å Quick Access link: https://www.hse.gov.uk/msd/dse/home-working.htm

https://www.nhsemployers.org/news/2020/11/updated-shielding-guidance
https://www.ergonomics.org.uk/common/Uploaded%20files/Publications/CIEHF-Working-from-Home-Infographic.pdf
https://www.hse.gov.uk/msd/dse/home-working.htm
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Å The MOD have made a generous offer for NHS systems/organisations to highlight to those nurseries that our staff 
are using (on NHS sites or offsite) for a potential in-year (financial year) one-off grant from the MOD. 

Å Organisations can forward this offer to a locality/specific nursery where this could be of use 

Å Nurseries will need to apply directly to the MOD and consider the following guidance

Å Their achievements between £3-50k within year to meet an evidenced need (e.g. extending opening hours to 
match parentsô working hours better, extra staffing to help with self-isolation/shielding staff etc) a nursery has. 

Å They need to have a child of a serving member of the forces (or a full time reservist) accessing the nursery to 
be eligible (though they donôt need to evidence that meeting that need will directly benefit that family). Full 
information re the finances etc for nurseries contained in the guidance attached here 

Information about the Early Learning & Childcare fund.

Å If you have a childcare provider setting that would like to access funding, please ask that they complete the form and 
return to this email address : DCYP-HQ-ELCF-EYPN-Mailbox@mod.gov.uk (double click on icons below to open forms and guidance)

Childcare Offer Update:
Grant offer for childcare providers

Presentation title

APPLICATION FORM 
MOD - EARLY LEARNING AND CHILDCARE SUPPORT FUND : 2020/21 

 
SECTION 1 ï DETAILS OF APPLICANT     BID Number: 
          (DCYP to complete) 

Name of applicant:  

Name of Setting:  

Setting status: (Private, Voluntary, 
Independent, Maintained, Childminder etc.) 

 

Address of Setting:  

Last Inspection date: 
Last Inspection judgement:  

 

Contact name: 
Tel no: 
Email address: 

 

Name of Local Authority:  

Total number of children on roll at time of 
application: 

 

Total number of children on roll 
at time of application, split by 
age into Non-service and 
service. 

Non-Service 
children 

Service children 

0 ï 2 
years 

 
0 ï 2 
years 

Navy  

Army  

RAF  

2 ï 3 
years 

 
2 ï 3 
years 

Navy  

Army  

RAF  

3 ï 5 
years 

 
3 ï 5 
years 

Navy  

Army  

RAF  

Total number of children to 
reach capacity? 

0 ï 2 years 2 ï 3 years 3 ï 5 years 

   

Over the last 12 months, have you received 
any other MOD funding, e.g. Community 
Covenant Grant, LIBOR Funding?  

 

If yes, please give details: 
 

£ 

What was this funding awarded for? 
(No more than 100 words) 

 
 
  

mailto:DCYP-HQ-ELCF-EYPN-Mailbox@mod.gov.uk
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Wellbeing Calendar : December 2020

Presentation title
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A whole range of wellbeing support offers are available from the NHS People website for colleagues across all care sectors including 
Primary and Social care through helplines, online Apps and coaching.

Please continue to share and promote within your organisations/teams so that colleagues can access the support if they need it

NHS Staff Wellbeing Support

Presentation title

To access these support 
offers please go to

https://people.nhs.uk/

https://people.nhs.uk/
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https://people.nhs.uk/

https://people.nhs.uk/
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1. Help Now

Presentation title

To access these support 
offers please go to

https://people.nhs.uk/


